
 

 

A WORD FROM OUR PASTOR 

MAY 2021– VOLUME  49, ISSUE 5 

Dear Friends,  
 
As you may or may not know, May is Mental 
Health Awareness Month.  This has been a topic 
close to my heart all my life, but has taken on new 
significance in the last year.  Many passages give 
me hope in the face of depression and anxiety, in-
cluding the passage from 2 Timothy above.  And, 
I have been blessed to have many conversations 
with congregation members who suffer from simi-
lar maladies. 
 
The last year’s experience with coronavirus has 
heightened mental health problems around the na-
tion and even the world.  Chances are high, that 
you, like me, have felt the negative effects of iso-
lation, loss and aggravated stress on your emotion-
al and mental well being.  In ordinary times, about 
half of us will experience a diagnosable mental 
health condition at some point in life, according to 
the Center for Disease Control (CDC).  In these 
extraordinary times, a strong majority of us will 
experience a mental health “crisis.” 
 
According to presbyterianmission.org, these are 
just a few people who have very likely suffered 
mental health issues over the last year:   
• Front-line health workers, first responders, 

caregivers and other essential workers. 
• People who become severely ill and their 

loved ones. 
• Loved ones separated during quarantine, hos-

pitalization, and at the end of life. 
• People most at risk of serious illness or death 

from COVID-19. 
• People who lose livelihoods, lack healthcare 

access, risk losing homes, are food insecure. 
• People with limited access to social connec-

tion and support. 
• Children at home with parents unable to meet 

their physical and/or emotional needs. 
• Parents juggling jobs with childcare and home

-schooling. 
• Couples whose relationships are strained by 

the added stress. 
• Pre-existing exposure to chronic stress and 

trauma is compounded for people of color al-
ready living with the impact of racism who are 
now disproportionately dying from COVID-19 
or being blamed for the virus, also for adults 
and children who were already lacking secure 
access to food, shelter, and health care before 
the pandemic. 

 
You likely found yourself somewhere on that list.  
But, there is good news and hope in the Gospel of 
Jesus Christ.  There are wonderful resources out 
there including www.presbyterianmission.org/
mentalhealth. There are even grants available for 
churches to begin a mental health outreach minis-
try. 
 
Which brings me to my point… 
 
Sometime this summer, as I pass one year in treat-
ment for mental health, I would like to begin a 
mental health support group.  This will not be 
therapy, as I am not a licensed therapist.  But, I 
hope it will be “therapeutic:” a safe place where 
people with similar issues can gather safely to 
share their pain and their hope and their faith that 
Jesus Christ has given them a spirit of power and 
love. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor Pat 
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Presbyterian Church of Washington 

4834 South Point Road 

Washington, MO  63090 

636-239-3178 

email:  office@presbywashmo.org 

www.presbywashmo.org 

“For God did not give us a spir-

it of cowardice, but rather a spir-

it of power and of love and of 

self-discipline.” – 2 Timothy 1:7 

http://www.presbyterianmission.org/mentalhealth
http://www.presbyterianmission.org/mentalhealth


 

 

Rummage Sale 

In consideration of COVID-19 precautions and progress in immunizations, the Mission Com-
mittee has scheduled our annual Rummage Sale for: 

                Friday, July 23, 8AM to 2PM 

                Saturday, July 24, 8AM to 12 PM 

So, it is time to be thinking about the items that you no longer need or want. Your neighbors 
and friends are probably anxious to buy and repurpose them. Because of lack of storage 
space at the church, we ask that you hold on to your donations. We will be accepting 
them  from July 11 to 20. As in the past, we will arrange for them to be picked up from your 
home, if needed.  

PLEASE: NO TVs, COMPUTER MONITORS OR USED MATTRESSES. 

Should Health Department advisements or other COVID related issues arise, we may need to 
change or plans. The Session will make the final decision on this matter. 

Month of May Group SCRIP Order to be May 2nd! 

 Our next group Scrip order is coming up on Sunday, May 2nd for our 
church and community. We already have specific plans to go to five local restau-
rants for gift cards this month, so if any of these places sound great to you for a 
meal, PLEASE help out the church by buying some of their gift cards and support 
our local businesses and restaurants, especially in this pandemic time: Aldo’s, 
Colton’s, Dairy Delight, Imo’s and The Creek. All of these local restaurants give 
our church, 5-10% of our sales IMMEDIATELY, so it is a win-win situation for all! 
YOU pay nothing extra, NO FEES, to do this! IF you want a $25 gift card, you get 
exactly that! Some places have $10 cards or $25 cards, it depends on their own 
rules. They could use all the support we can give by ordering take-out, picking it 
up and even eating inside those restaurants as most all have socially distanced 
table seating.  

 

Any questions? Please ask any of the three PCW Scrip Coordinators: Becky      
Vogt, Gretchen Farrell and Kathy Froning. Please have all Scrip orders submitted 
to the church office or to Gretchen Farrell by noon on 5/2. This is our first Sunday 
of the month order time so if you miss this time, check out our next group order 
on Sunday, June 6th. Thank you! 



 

 

Church Life 
Do you have a Presbyterian Church of Washington Cookbook?  If not, please look for the 

PCW Cookbook available for the bargain price of $ 5.00.  It is the perfect Mother’s Day 

gift for loved ones.  Judy Bierbaum will have them available with an envelope honor sys-

tem outside the sanctuary.  We will also be providing any PCW visitors with this wonder-

ful cookbook. 

From this wonderful cookbook comes a yummy Almond Joy Cake compliments of Anna 

Mae Boehmer which is a perfect delight for this beautiful spring weather.  

Helpful Household Hints 

• To keep silver jewelry looking nice, store in a plastic bag with a piece of chalk.  The chalk helps retard    

      tarnishing.  Karen Ladd 

• To prevent soap scum and water spots on glass shower doors, clean them then wipe down with Rain X, 

the product used on car windshields.  Do not use on plastic shower doors.  Shirley Coulter 

• To transport a cake, put several mini marshmallows on the end of a toothpick and put several on top and 

around the iced cake, then gently wrap with plastic wrap.  The toothpicks form a tent around the cake 

while the marshmallows keep the toothpicks from poking through the cake.  Shirley Coulter 

• To freeze hamburger patties and prevent them from sticking together, use flattened cupcake liners  

      between each patty, place the whole stack in a freezer bag. 

• Stuff a miniature marshmallow in the bottom of a sugar cone to prevent ice cream drips. Nancy Sebastian 

• Wrap celery in aluminum foil when putting in the refrigerator and it will keep for weeks.  Nancy Sebas-

tian 



 

 

Online Outreach Task Force 
Back in March, the Session approved the formation of an Online Outreach Task Force.  
The Task Force would be charged with investigating, researching and formulating a 
formal Online Outreach Strategy to be presented to Session.  Our prayer is that this 
strategy will usher in a new era of growth for PCW.  We are all aware that churches 
need to have a strong online presence not just to market themselves for potential visi-
tors, but to also further engage existing members as well as increasing the Kingdom of 
God through the mission of PCW.  The people of Washington deserve to know what 
PCW is doing and that they could be a part of it! 
The Online Outreach Task Force is made up of Scott Brauer, Tom Farrell, Pastor Pat 
Gruber, Craig Matzes, Michelle Matzes and Jolene Patterson.  They will be investigat-
ing ways that PCW can improve our website, social media presence, e-mail communi-
cation, online advertisements, YouTube videos, Zoom capabilities, etc. 
Please keep the Task Force in your prayers as they embark on their exciting work! 

Dad Jokes 
Remember those groan-worthy, but yet still-
kind-of-funny “dad jokes” from Holy Humor 
Sunday?  We still have a ton of jokes left that 
weren’t told during worship that we want to 
share with you.  So, if you submitted a joke 
that wasn’t read that Sunday, take heart, they 
will all have their day!  We are working on a 
special video for Father’s Day.  The video will 
include Dads/Men trying to make each other 
laugh with the remaining “Dad Jokes.”  If you 
are a dad/man and want to be a part of the vid-
eo, please let Pastor Pat know.  Full video will 
be posted to our YouTube channel and edited/
abbreviated version will be aired during wor-
ship on Father’s Day, June 20th.  

Office Hours 

Monday-Thursday  

8a-2:15p 

Per Capita  
$32.00   

Per Member 



 

 

Weekly Newsletters Available Every Tuesday via Email 

“What’s Happening at PCW” is a short summary of the 
week ahead, new additions to the prayer list, announce-
ments and Sunday Service information. If you are not 
already receiving this communication please inform 

Jaime that you would like to be in-
cluded in these emails. You can email 
Jaime at office@presbywashmo.org, 
call 636-239-3178, or by stopping by 

the office.  

Pentecost Offering 
Each year, PCW participates in four special offerings that support 
our denomination.  This month, we will be participating in the 
Pentecost Offering.  A gift to the Pentecost Offering helps the 
church encourage, develop, and support its young people, and also 
address the needs of at-risk children. 40% of the Pentecost offering 
will be retained by individual congregations wanting to make an 
impact in the lives of young people within their own community. 
The remaining 60% is used to support children-at-risk, youth, and 
young adults through ministries of the Presbyterian Mission Agen-
cy.  The Pentecost Offering will be taken up on Pentecost Sunday, 
May 23rd. 

Reel Faith  
May’s “Reel Faith” Movie Club will meet at 6pm via Zoom on Tuesday, May 
25th.  We will discuss the Oscar Nominated 2020 film movie, “Ma Rainey’s Black 
Bottom.” During a recording session, tensions rise between Ma Rainey (Oscar 
Nominated Viola Davis), her ambitious horn player (Oscar Nominated Chadwick 
Boseman) and the white management determined to control the uncontrollable 
"Mother of the Blues.” Based on a true story, “Ma Rainey’s Black Bottom” (rated 
R) is playing now on Netflix.  Please watch the movie during the month of May 
and join us via Zoom. 
If you need the Zoom link sent to you, please contact Pastor Pat 

https://www.imdb.com/name/nm1780434/?ref_=


 

 

Wish List 
The Wish List is composed of items or services which the committees, the Session and the pastor of our church feel would en-

hance our church facility and/or assist us in carrying out our mission. At present there is no money in our church budget for these 

wishes. In the event that any members or friends of our church desire to make a special gift to the church, now or in the future, 

for one of the listed projects, funds may be donated to the church for a designated "Wish". For further information, please contact 

the church office. 

WORSHIP AND MUSIC  Price Each Total Cost 

 Organ Improvements     $13,800.00  

 Media Shout Membership (yrly.  fee)   $149.00/yr. Open 

 Choir Music Folders (40 x $15)   $15.00  $600.00  

 Pieces of Choir Music    $65 - $75.00 $600.00  

 2 Monitors (speakers) for choir feedback  $500-$800 $1,600.00  

 Guest Musicians      $500.00  

 Member Magnetic Name Badge    $1,360.00  

    Digital Piano       $800.00 

 Sunday IT Staff       $3000.00/yr 

YOUTH & CHILDREN        

 Camp Scholarships    $500.00       Open 

 VBS Postcard/Postage    $100.00  $100.00  

 9 Square in the Air Game     $800.00  

 Children Choir Robes      $1,200.00  

         

MISSION & OUTREACH        

 500 Full Color Tri-fold Brochures    $295.00  

 New Website Design       $6500.00 

OFFICE OPERATIONS        

 20 lb. White Copy Paper (Ongoing need)  $6.00       Open 

 20 lb. or 24lb Colored Paper (Ongoing need)  $17.00       Open 

 67 lb. Card Stock  (white, color)   $15.00       Open 

         

PROPERTY         

 Outdoor Storage Shed (12' x 15')    $5,000.00  

 New Bell Chime      $7,175.00  

 Two Microwaves     $125.00 Each 

 Mini Fridge       150.00 

As of the closing of 2020, the Wishlist has collected a total of $123,359.95 since it started many years ago! These donations have 

helped the church purchase a variety of items that were needed but funding just wasn't available. We appreciate the on-going 

support. 

 
Any excess funds left over because of price fluctuation 

will be placed in the Wishlist Excess account and used 

to help offset any future purchases.    
FUNDED     

Sunday IT Staff  $200.00 

Media Shout Yearly Membership $149.00  

TOTAL FUNDED   $ 349.00 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

CHURCH ELDERS                                             
   

   

NAME COMMITTEES EMAIL  

 

Karen Ladd Church Life & Finance  jladd001@charter.net  

Tim Urban  Personnel (Chair)  Tim.urban22@yahoo.com 

 

John Anglin  Worship (Chair)  johneanglin@gmail.com 

Barbara Duemler  Clerk of Session & Worship ribaduem@yahoo.com 

Ian McCracken  Christian Education (Chair)  ismccracken408@gmail.com 

Joe Hagan  Property (Chair)  & Personnel  joerhagan@centurytel.net 

 

John Bugele  Property & Worship  john@bridgemktg.com  

Jolene Patterson  Mission (Chair) & Christian Ed  jolenespatter@gmail.com 

 

Nancy Sebastian Church Life (Chair)  nancylsebastian@gmail.com 

Linda Booher Finance & Church Life lindabooher29@gmail.com 

Mauri Truesdell Personnel & Mission/Outreach Mauri.truesdell@att.net 

Tom Farrell  Finance (Chair) tom2000@charter.net 

mailto:john@bridgemktg.com


 

 

Christian Education   

Meets the 3rd Tuesday at 7p  

Ian McCracken* 

Andy Wanager 

Jocelyn VanBuskirk 

Gerry Urban  

Gary Brehe 

Gretchen Farrell 

Heather Miller 

Jolene Patterson* 

Rebecca Brehe 

Chair  

  

Church Life   

Meets the 2nd Tuesday at 9:30am  

Nancy Sebastian*  

Karen Ladd* 

Jean Weekley 

Judy Bierbaum  

Shirley Coulter 

Jan Hardin 

Anna Mae Boehmer 

Sharon Wiese 

Jan Eade 

Linda Booher 

Heather Miller 

Sarah Spear 

Barbara Hagan 

Beth Bonney 

Jane Bugele  

Chair 

  

  

2021 Committee Members 
Asterisk  (*)  Donates Session Members 

Finance  

Meets the 2nd Monday at 12pm 

Tom Farrell*              Chair  

Karen Ladd* 

Bruce Wiese 

Linda Booher 

Ed Bonney 

Mission/Outreach  

Meets the 3rd Monday at 11am 

Jolene Patterson*       Chair 

David Brunworth 

Jean Weekley 

Christy Eckert 

Gretchen Farrell 

Lois Kempf 

Pam Schwarzen 

Debbie Bandy 

Kathy Rogers  

Mauri Truesdell* 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Property   

Meets the 3rd Sunday at 11:30am  

Joe Hagan*  

John Bugele* 

Bob Eade 

David Brunworth 

Roland Schwarzen 

Steve Sebastian 

Mary Ellenberger 

Anna Mae Boehmer  

Chair 

Worship   

Meets the  3rd Monday at 7pm  

John Anglin* 

Judy Bierbaum 

Anna Mae Boehmer  

Rebecca Brehe  

Tom Kempf  

John Bugele* 

Tom Ellenberger  

Barbara Duemler* 

 

Chair 

Personnel   

Meets the 2nd  Tuesday at 6pm  

Tim Urban*  

Joe Hagan* 

Mary Ellenberger 

Gretchen Farrell 

Mauri Truesdell*  

Richard Duemler  

Chair 



 

 

2nd - Paula Obermark 

3rd - Barbara Duemler 

4th - Al Leary  

6th - Laura Evans 

6th - Kate Hall  

8th - Laura Lawson  

9th - Tom Ellenberger  

12th - Logan & Lucas Struckhoff 

 

 

 

 

14th - Haylee Struckhoff 

17th - Scott McCracken 

17th - Paul Struckhoff  

23rd - Jane Stelzner 

24th - Kathy Rogers 

25th - Nancy Sebastian  

26th - Olivia Tucker  

26th - Cora Hedrick  

27th - Andrew Wanager 



 

 

MEMBERS WITH CONTINUING NEEDS 

Scott McCracken, Heather Miller, Laura Evans, Jan Eade, Joy Kopp, Eden Wanager, Al Leary,  

Kay Hazel, Charlene Jackson, The Family of Barbara Pierce, Dean Brown, Barbara Hagan,  

Kathy Rogers, Mary Eleanor Farrell,  

 

SOUTH POINTE: George Peters 

CEDAR CREST:  Dorothy Mutert, Connie Conrad, Jane Stelzner, 

GROUP HOMES: Lisa Conrad, Laura Fenner,  

  

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH REQUESTING PRAYERS: 

  

Eddie & Sarah McGurthy & family (daughter and son-in-law of Ollie & Virginia Whyte) 

Patricia Hucke (daughter of Kay Hucke) 

Pam Evangelist (sister of Sharon Fenner) 

Marjorie Hines (grandmother of Miles & Ian McCracken) 

Tom Jett (cousin-in-law of Mauri Truesdell & Kathy Froning) 

David Gruendler (brother of Laura Lawson) 

Jane Kitt (aunt of Nancy Thater) 

Sue Brauer (Mother of Kevin Brauer & Scott Brauer) 

Denise Gleeson (daughter of Anna Mae Boehmer) 

Wendy Dennison (friend of Rebecca Brehe) 

Grady Thayer (Grandson of Mark & Robbin Thayer)  

Phyllis Rocco (Lois Kempf’s Sister-in-Law)  

Karen Gehner (Sister of Christy Eckert)  

David Landgraf (Friend of Francie Turnure)  

Randy Boren (Great Nephew of Virginia Boren)  

Joann Ellenberger (Mother of Tom Ellenberger) 

Paul (Grandson of Phyllis Orgeich)  

Bob Turnure (husband of Francie Turnure) 

Sharon Panter (daughter of Jan Hardin) 

Loyd Gordy (Father of Beth Brehe)  

Jan (Sister-in-Law of Lois Kempf)  

Samantha (Friend of Lois Kempf)  

Betsy Hazel (Daughter in Law of Kay Hazel)  

Julie Vascoso (Niece if Virginia Boren)  

Murray Hevert (Friend of Barbara Schofield)  

Quinn Burton (Kelly Burton’s Daughter, Homefront) 

Lily Rugo (Friend of Pam Schwarzen)  

 

   



 

 

May 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

MOW 

Lifestream 

2 

Scrip Order 

Due 

3 

Kelly Kitchen 

4 5 

Al-Anon 6p 

6 

PFL 9a 

Bookclub 10a 

7 8 

9 

Mother’s Day 

 

10 

Kelly Kitchen 

Finance Mtg. 

12p 

11 

Church Life 

9:30a 

12 

Al-Anon 6p 

13 

PFL 9a 

Bookclub 10a 

14 

Kelly Kitchen 

MOW 

15 

MOW 10a 

 

16 

Property Mtg. 

11:30a 

17 
Kelly Kitchen 

Mission Mtg. 
11a 

Worship Mtg. 
7p 

18 

Personnel 6p 

19 

Al-Anon 6p 

20 

PFL 9a 

Bookclub 10a 

21 22 

Harvest Table 

3p-6:30p 

Wedding 

23 

Staff Mtg. 

11:30a 

Pentecost 

24 

Kelly Kitchen 

Session Mtg. 

7p 

25 

Reel Faith 6p 

26 

Al-Anon 6p 

27 

PFL 9a 

Bookclub 10a 

28 

Kelly Kitchen 

MOW 

29 

MOW 8:30a 

30 31 
Office Closed 

Kelly Kitchen 

Memorial Day 

     



 

 

P r e s b y t e r i a n  C h u r c h  o f  W a s h i n g t o n  

4 8 3 4  S o u t h  P o i n t  R o a d  

W a s h i n g t o n ,  M O   6 3 0 9 0  

6 3 6 - 2 3 9 - 3 1 7 8  

e m a i l :   o f f i c e @ p r e s b y w a s h m o . o r g  

 

We’re on the Web! 

www.presbywashmo.org 

 

LIKE us on Facebook! 


